
www.stmarys.net       info@stmarys.net       @StMarysRCDOW 

 

 

 

 

St. Mary’s Catholic School Newsletter (Issue 9 2021-22) 
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Acting Heads of School Update 
Mr Johnston & Miss McHugh 

Dear Parents,  
 
Welcome back after what I hope was a restful 
and relaxing half term break. It has been a very 
productive and positive start to the second half 
of the Autumn Term with students engaged in 
their lessons, focused on their learning and 
participating in a wide range of clubs and activ-
ities.   
 
I ask that you please keep in your prayers our 
Y13 Students, and their University applications 
over the weeks ahead. Several students this 
week have sat their Oxbridge Entrance exams. 
We have also had students sitting entrance 
examinations for Imperial College London and 
preparing and sitting the BioMedical Admis-
sions Test for Medical Schools.  We are excep-
tionally proud of how hard our Y13 students 
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have studied and prepared for these highly 
competitive demanding exams and we wish 
them every success.  
 
Next week, you and your child will be receiving 
their Assessment Point 1 (AP1) data to show 
how they are progressing in their subjects and 
what targets they need to focus on this half 
term to make sustained progress over time. It is 
an exciting time, we celebrate our students 
success to date, and work with them to stretch 
and challenge them even further in their learn-
ing to reach their potential. With this in mind, I 
do ask this weekend you take the time to speak 
to your child about how well they are progress-
ing with their “St Mary’s Award”. All infor-
mation for their targets to achieve the Bronze, 
Silver and Gold Award are on MSTeams for 
your reference. Every child is encouraged to 
aim and strive to achieve the award, this helps 
with each students aspirations, participation, 
social interaction and wellbeing. Please do 
encourage and motivate your child to complete 
their St Mary’s Award! 
 
You will have received information this week 
from the Director of Public Health Hertford-
shire regarding the additional covid measures 
put in place. Thank God, to date, our numbers 
are very low, but we must not be complacent 
and continue to do all to keep our wider school 
community safe.  
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Tickets are now available to purchase 
for this event, via this link: 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/piano-recital-tickets-196438120707 
This promises to be a wonderful showcase of our many pianists we have here at St 
Mary’s, with a wide range of performances from Haydn to Einaudi and many more 
in between.       
       Miss J Matthews 
       Head of Music  

During the month of November, every 
week we will be including a page in our 
weekly Headlines for parents to understand 
how to safeguard their child whilst online. 
Whether that be on social media sites like 
snapchat, Instagram or TikTok, it is essen-
tial as parents you know the dangers, the 
signs and how you can keep your child safe 
whilst online. Page 2 on this bulletin details 
this weeks update on TikTok to help you 
keep your child safe.  

Thursday 11th November we are excited to 
host our Sixth Form Open Evening event. 
With over 30 courses to choose from in Key 
Stage 5 this is an essential part of our GCSE 
students selecting the right pathway for 
their Sixth Form Studies. Mr Butler and the 
Sixth Form team are looking forward to 
welcoming our Y11 students and parents to 
this highly informative event. In line with 
covid measures this event is ticketed only, I 
encourage all Y11 parents to log on to our 
website to book your place. 

I wish you and your families a restful and 
relaxing weekend. 

God Bless 

Miss D McHugh 
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Student Survey Results 

 

Student voice is an integral part of our school routines to ensure all stakeholders have an input and 

voice in our schools development and planning. The following results are from our Student Survey 

which I want to share with you as parents to hear how your child’s experience at school is, and this 

helps us planning for the next steps. 

Student Feedback: 

100% (99% SMCS 2019) of pupils believe that behaviour around the school is good 

100% of pupils believe that they have an opportunity for spiritual growth and development 

98%  (96% SMCS 2019) of pupils enjoy school 

94% (87%  SMCS 2019) of pupils have an adult they can talk to if something is worrying them 

98% (97% SMCS 2019) of pupils believe that behaviour in lessons is good 

99% (99% SMCS 2019) of pupils feel safe at school 

97% (88% SMCS 2019) of pupils believe that the school encourage them to look after their 

physical health and emotional health 

98% (99% SMCS 2019) of pupils believe that the school encourages them to be independent  

94% of students believe that they have opportunities to take part on daily prayer 

 
 Mrs G Tatman 

Assistant Headteacher 
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Research also shows that the visualisation of 
a tranquil place can help reduce stress,       
anxiety and fear.  
 
In honour of this and stress awareness week, 
we invite students aged 12-18 to enter 
our competition, The Young Photographer 
Challenge. Students should submit a          
photograph of their 'peaceful place' along with 
a title and short explanation. Creativity is    
highly encouraged!  
 

The competition is free to enter and for each entry we make a donation to “Stem4,” a youth mental health        
charity. Just click on the link above and upload your photo.  

The deadline for entries is Tuesday 23rd November.  

Don’t forget to include your entry in your St Mary’s Award! 

Mrs C Wilkin 
Assistant Headteacher 

It’s All Over! 

Sumdog’s St Francis of Assisi Catholic Academy Trust Maths Contest 
is now over. The overall winner was from St Joseph’s Catholic Primary 
School, Hertford. In total 517 students answered 74782 questions    
correctly. It’s amazing to see so many questions answered in so little 
time!¬8x1 Mrs Vermaak came first, 8Y1 Mrs Walker came second one 
point behind and Mrs Brewin’s year 7 class were third.  

Students have thoroughly enjoyed using the Sumdog platform for the 
first time in a  while, with its live leader board, avatars and fun animal 
levels, and we hope to run a second Academy Trust contest with all 8 
primaries early  in 2022. Thank you to everyone for embracing this so                
enthusiastically. All students who participated out of school time can 
include this in their St Mary’s Award. 

Mrs C Wilkin 
Assistant Headteacher 

My Peaceful Place: INVESTIN’s Young Photographer Competition 

Interhouse Cross Country! 

A big thank you and well done to all of the students who completed the in-
ter-house cross country and helped to raise £388 for Great Ormond Street 
Hospital. This has gone towards providing vital lifesaving equipment for the 
UK’s most seriously ill children.   

Mr S Wright 
Head of PE 

https://investin.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=42ef3d3a89e86b8375cadb9aa&id=4001468eec&e=b0cab59c9a
https://investin.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=42ef3d3a89e86b8375cadb9aa&id=4001468eec&e=b0cab59c9a
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We are hiring! 

Menu in our Aspens Refectory 

 Current Vacancies—Teaching Staff: 

 

Food and Nutrition Teacher (Part-time) required from January 2022  

Click HERE 
 

For all enquiries, contact:  

Recruitment@stmarys.net 

A Prayer for the COP26 Conference 

Loving God  
You are present in the whole universe, and in the smallest of creatures. 

We all have a part to play in looking after the earth. 
May the Holy Spirit inspire all political leaders at COP26 

as they make decisions for the planet and its people.  
Give them the courage to think of fairer solutions 

for the poorest and most vulnerable people, 
so that every nation cares for our common home. 

Amen 

https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/food-and-nutrition-teacher-part-time-0-52-fte-ect-mps-ups-fte-pounds-26-948-42-780-required-from-january-2022-bishop-s-stortford-hertfordshire-cm23-2nq-1511647?preview=1
mailto:%20recruitment@stmarys.net
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Chaplaincy News: 

Month of November – Prayer for the Souls of the Faithful Departed 

Praying for the dead is Christian ‘act of mercy’, an act of love and charity for our brothers and sisters who have 
gone before us on the journey of life. During this month, when we remember those who are on our November 
list, may I encourage you to make the following prayer a part of your daily prayer. May I also encourage you to 
visit a cemetery, especially the graves of relatives and friends, to light a candle for them and to pray. 

Our students, during the month of November are writing the names of departed loved ones in a special book of 
the Holy Souls which we will have on display in our School Hall for the Month of November. Every Assembly will 
be focused on praying for each other and for our Guardian Angels who look over and protect us.  

 


